Joyce E. Epps, Esquire Director, Bureau of Air Quality Department of Environmental Protection P. O. Box 8468 12th Floor Rachel Carson State Office Building Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear Ms. Epps:

On October 19, 2011 the Citizens Advisory Council's Air Committee discussed three rulemakings with Bureau of Air Quality staff:

- Final-omitted rulemaking repealing the employer trip reduction regulation;
- Final-omitted rulemaking repealing the portable fuel containers regulation;
- Final-omitted rulemaking repealing the alternative sulfur dioxide emission standard for St. Joe Resources in Beaver County.

On the recommendation of the Air Committee, on November 15, the Citizens Advisory Council voted to concur with proceeding to the Environmental Quality Board with the rulemakings.

Council thanks the Bureau for providing regular updates on air issues, policies and regulations. We look forward to future discussions. If there are any questions about Council's action of September 18, 2007, please contact Sue Wilson, Council's Executive Director at 787-4527.

Sincerely,

John Walliser Chair, Air Committee and CAC

cc: Susan Hoyle Michelle Tate